AVONDALE BOROUGH
WORK SESSION
March 13, 2018

2:00 P.M.

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Bill Shore, Dave Besselman, Wilson Lysle
GUESTS PRESENT: Mayor Howell, Sandy Masten, Kim Venzie, Bill Webb

SIGNAL SERVICE REPORT

The Signal Service Report was discussed. President Shore said he is not happy with the service
we have been getting because some of the maintenance items are not being done. The report
that Signal Service sends out yearly seems 1o be the same list of issues from the previous years
that were done.

TRAINING FOR DIRT AND GRAVEL AND LOW VOLUME ROADS PROGRAM

The Secretary will attend a two-day training for the dirt and gravel and low volume roads
program. Someone from the Borough is required to attend to be eligible to apply for program
funds.

204 CHURCH STREET — CUTONE MUSHROOM

Trucks that are going in and out of Cutone Mushrooms are running over the Borough’s curb
stop to the fire hydrant and damaging it. Also, there is a lot of mud on the roadway from the
trucks. Kim Venzie will speak with Anthony Campbell on these issues.

MOWER PROPOSAL
The mower proposal will be presented to Council for approval.

RESOLUTION = SUPPORT MUNICIPAL POLICE TO USE RADAR GUNS
The Resolution will be presented to Council for adoption.

OLD DUMP TRUCK AND SALT SPREADER
The Secretary will call DEP and find out the particulars on what the Borough needs to do to sell
the truck and salt spreader since they were purchased in part with DEP grant money.

DELINQUENT ACCOUNTS
The delinquent accounts were reviewed. Shut off notices were sent out last week.

STREET SWEEPING PROPOSAL

The cost for street sweeping with an operator is $528.00 for 4 hours. After discussion, it was
agreed to approve one 8-hour day. When a date is scheduled, residents will be notified to park
off the street.




KIM VENZIE — REPORT

Ms. Venzie said she is working on the following items: Intermunicipal Agreement Ordinance,
water rate increase / penalties for repeat offenders, tax credit for fire company volunteers, and
the Airport Zoning Ordinance.

This meeting ended at 3:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

W

Becky Brownback
Borough Secretary



